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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR 
 

References are made to the announcements (the “Announcements”) of Tesson Holdings 

Limited (the “Company”) dated 10 October 2022 and 11 October 2022 in relation to the Capital 

Increase and deemed disposal of the equity interest in the Target Group (the “Deemed 

Disposal”). Terms defined in the Announcements shall have the same meanings when used 

herein unless the context requires otherwise. 

 

The Deemed Disposal constitutes a very substantial disposal transaction for the Company under 

Chapter 14 of the Listing Rules. Pursuant to Rule 14.41(a) of the Listing Rules, the Company 

is required to despatch the circular (“Circular”) in respect of the Deemed Disposal within 15 

business days after the publication of the announcement of the Company dated 10 October 2022. 

As disclosed in the Announcements, a circular containing, among other things, (i) details of the 

Capital Increase, the Capital Increase Agreement and the relevant transactions contemplated 

thereunder; (ii) a letter from the Independent Board Committee; (iii) a letter from the 

independent financial adviser to advise the Independent Board Committee and the independent 

Shareholders on the terms of the Capital Increase Agreement; and (iv) a notice of the SGM, is 

expected to be despatched to the Shareholders on or before 31 October 2022.  

 

As additional time is required to prepare and finalise certain information including certain 

financial information to be contained in the Circular, the Company has applied to the Stock 

Exchange for a waiver from strict compliance with Rule 14.41(a) of the Listing Rules in order 

to postpone the despatch of the Circular to a date falling on or before 30 November 2022. 

Further announcement will be made once the Company obtains approval of the waiver from the 

Stock Exchange. 
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